
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
December 26, 1931 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular adjourned session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. All members of 
the Council were present and answered at roll call. City Manager 
Soderstrum, City Attorney Adams and City Clerk Tomlinson were 
present. 
 
Annual Appropriations Ordinance 
 
An emergency ordinance entitled, "THE ANNUAL APPROPRIATION 
ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, PROVIDING FOR 
THE EXPENSES AND LIABILITIES OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION FOR 

THE FISCAL YEAR BEGINNING JANUARY 1st, 1932, AND ENDING DECEMBER 
31st, 1932, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY", was introduced and read. 
 
Levy fixed 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Holcombe that the proposed ordinance be passed and adopted as an 
emergency ordinance, numbered 488 and published. Upon which 
motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting AYE - Bear, 
Hall, Hirons, Holcombe, Roberts, Sievert, and Glassford. 
Councilmen voting NO - None. All of the Councilmen voting AYE, 
the President declared the motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Sievert and seconded by Councilman 

Hirons that the levy for 1932 be fixed at thirteen and one-half 
mills ($.0135) for General Funds and that the City Clerk be 
instructed to certify this amount to the County Assessor. Upon 
which motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting AYE - 
Bear, Hall, Hirons, Holcombe, Sievert, Roberts, and Glassford. 
Councilmen voting NO - None. All of the Councilmen voting AYE, 
the President declared the motion carried. 
 
Councilman Hall moved and Councilman Hirons seconded the motion 
that the meeting adjourn. 
 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
    City Clerk 

 


